
    Recycling and Waste Disposal Committee 
 Meeting Minutes



         

          November 10, 2021
PRESENT; P. Wentworth, C. Kowalski, E. Cabral, Davis and C. Cipriano
S. Morse, Selectman
Meeting started at 7:00 pm.
MINUTES
R. Davis made the motion to approve the minutes from October 12th, 2021 pending the correction of C. Kowalski’s name in the last paragraph.  Second by P. Wentworth
The motion passed 5-0.  
Old Business

The committee discussed the status of allowing people to purchase bags to put on their trash carts.  T. Harrington spoke with T. Belanger at Pinard Waste as to whether or not this would work.  It was suggested to try and see how it would work by testing it.  There was discussion about what size bag they were looking at allowing and it was noted that the color would need to stand out.  The committee also noted that the town’s name should be on the bag.  S. Morse and C. Kowalski both have trash collection the next day and each will put a bag on the cart and see how it would work.  It was noted that the trash carts are supposed to be closed.  There have been times that people noticed that the carts tops were open with bags preventing the closure.  
The committee wants to be able to offer the residents the option to help stop the trash bags that are showing up at the transfer station and there are people that an extra trash cart doesn’t work.  They were concerned with allowing the extra bags whereas it goes against what they have been trying to do, but with the cracking down on bags that they plan on at the transfer station in 2022, a different option needs to be available.  
The committee had asked at the September meeting to see if there was a way to count the number of stops that the trucks make on daily basis.  They were looking to see how many homes were recycling.  T. Harrington reported that she spoke with T. Belanger at Pinard Waste and he stated that there are counters that they can have on the trucks and that they are actually looking at purchasing some new trucks that will have the counter in them, otherwise it costs about $300 for the counter.  The committee was looking to see how many times that the arm actually went out.  

In trying to find state wide statistics to see how we compare to other communities T. Harrington was given a contact in the State of NH Waste division, but it turns out that most of the statistics they have are from transfer stations or places that don’t have curbside pickup.  They would only have statistics from haulers that provide them.
The committee at the last meeting voted to have a brick done for the library brick project.  The final wording will be Reduce, Reuse, Recycle, from the Hampstead Recycling Committee and the check given to the library once the Selectmen approve it.  
Kent Farm Station- There was talk about reinforcing the rules and maybe some new signage would help.  There needs to be enforcement from the employees that are working and there should be clear expectations for what they are doing while working.  Someone needs to monitor what is going on, and maybe there needs to be some additional staff added.  There needs to be communication all the way around including to the public so that they know what to expect.  E. Cabral suggested that once this is all set, they can send out a flyer to the residents.  
Shed Update- The heating and ac unit is being worked on.
Household Hazardous- The Town of Chester recently held the Household Hazardous day and had the company EPI out of Maine.  The process seemed to work for the way they did it, which had one person from the community and one person from the company.  They checked id’s and noted where the car was from.  They then tallied each car and eyeballed what was in it.  Each box was a unit and cost $29.00.  At the end of the event, you would know what you ballpark cost was based on the number of units from your town.  T. Harrington was asked to check with Tradebe and see if they also offer this way, when we talked with them during our event, there was discussion about charging per unit instead of volume.  The cost to do it through the third company in the spring ran about $150 per car.  Doing it per unit helps control the budget.  
New Business

ARPA Funds- Selectman Morse explained to the committee the ARPA funds that have become available from the Federal Government.  The first round went through a process of departments requesting the funds, providing the information on it and where it falls under the appropriate category that is listed in the rules.  The departments went through each of the requests and discussed them and then eventually came up with a list of items they recommended to the Selectmen.  The Selectmen then reviewed the list and voted on the items as they were presented.  The next round will probably be next year so if the committee had any items they were interested in, they had time to gather the information.  The committee noted that they are interested in a second compactor for the transfer station.  P. Wentworth noted that first, the current one is old and another packer would be available if something were to happen.  It would also help reduce the amount of tonnage and potential roll offs by having it go through the packer instead.  S. Morse stated that if they can prove that there would be cost savings, it should be part of the request.  There was a discussion about where a second packer would go and that there would need to be three lanes for traffic, and that need to be taken into consideration as well.  P. Wentworth said that there should be 15 feet between the packers.  It was asked if there was a map of the area, but the only known one was when the permit was applied for.  There was some concern noted that the police firing range isn’t exactly where the committee thought it was going to go, and there is a shed coming in.  They weren’t sure what impact that the shed would have on their facility.  S. Morse offered to talk with the police department and relay the concerns and get some information as to what they are looking to do there.  
Homework for the members
Research license requirements and state regulations.  Emphasize expectations from staff, look at new (clearer) signage, get costs of bags, and see how the test of the bags on top work.  Fix signs at the Highway Department at the waste oil area.
Library- They are looking to hold the community forum in January and are looking to do it electronically.  They sent out an email to all the committees asking for them to participate by preparing some information.
Motion to adjourn at 8:35 pm was made by C. Kowalski and seconded by P. Wentworth and passed 5-0. 
Upcoming Events

Kent Farm Transfer Station open Saturday, November 13h 8-4
Swap Shop open, Saturday, November 20th. 10-12

NEXT MEETING

December 8, 2021



Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington, Secretary
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